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SPECIAL POINTS OF 
INTEREST 

• Online Opportunities 

• Sewing Conference 

• 4-H Camp 

• Dog 

April 2020  
Happy April Everyone! 

This month’s newsletter article is over what everyone is tired of hearing about, the 

COVID-19.  We hope that you have all heard the policies regarding the University of 

Wyoming, Wyoming Extension, and Wyoming 4-H.  Please keep in mind that all         

face-to-face 4-H activities are postponed or must be virtual until at least May 15th.  This 

includes all project, club, committee, council meetings, etc.  Here in Campbell County and 

across Wyoming, we have been working to reschedule our activities or create virtual 

opportunities.  Read the whole newsletter, be checking your email, and follow us on social 

media for the most up-to-date information and resources!   

 On this topic, I believe that here in Wyoming, as 4-Hers, we are some of the 
luckiest people in the world.  We have all been encouraged to follow social distancing with 
schools taking an extended break and businesses changing schedules.  As we are spending 
more time at home and distancing from others, our members are still able to enjoy the 
little things in life.  I feel our members, in particular, have resources to still work on 
project areas.  It is time for many of you to get your market animals, so take this 
opportunity to educate yourself of selection and nutrition.  Work on your cooking skills 
by baking bread for your family.  Take some time to work on your record book!  Here is  
a recording of educators explaining the new ZSuite https://youtu.be/x_vd_KebUKQ.   

 Please contact us if you have any questions at all!  We are working on making our 

forms fillable so you can complete them and return them from your own home.  Check 

out our website for these forms including: Dog ID, Horse ID, Camp Registration, and 

more! https://www.ccgov.net/262/4-H-Forms-Registrations 

Kim Fry- kdb10@ccgov.net                     Treasure Boller- tlb10@ccgov.net  

Celeste Robinson- crr10@ccgov.net            Mandy Reynolds- mmr10@ccgov.net  

 

Take Care & Stay Healthy! 

 

 

Kimberly Fry 

412 S. Gillette Ave, Gillette WY  82716 Ph. 307-682-7281 Fax 307-686-8530                                          www.ccgov.net/ext 

https://youtu.be/x_vd_KebUKQ
https://www.ccgov.net/262/4-H-Forms-Registrations
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Sunday Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 

 

2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 

Livestock          

Committee     

Meeting       

5:30pm         

https://

uwyo.zoom.us/

j/637984703  

Council Meeting 

7:00pm         

https://

uwyo.zoom.us/

j/442375847  

 

14 15 

4H Camp       

Enrollment 

Opens 

 

Poultry Meeting 

5:00pm   

X- https://

uwyo.zoom.us/

j/275944673  

16 

 

 

17 18 

 

19 20 

Dog Meeting             

5:00pm                   

X- https://

uwyo.zoom.us/

j/600066154        

21 

HDC                  

5:00 pm              

https://

uwyo.zoom.us/

j/365030235  

22 23 

Rabbit Meeting 

6:00 pm              

X- https://

uwyo.zoom.us/

j/219369299  

24 25 

4-H Day of Service 

26 27 

State Leader Call    

6:30pm                      

Zoom Call 

28 29 30   



Sunday Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 

Dog and Horse 

ID’s Due to the 

Extension     

Office by     

5:00 pm 

2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 

Sewing          

Conference 

Mandatory 

Meeting 

19 20 

Poultry Mtg          

6:00pm           

Cottonwood 

Rm 

21 22 23 

Horse Progress 

Show                  

11:00am               

Kluz Arena 

24 

Horse Judging 

31 

25 26 27 28 

Leader Orientation 

5:30 pm                     

Cottonwood rm  

29 30 
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2020 Volunteer Training Series 
All trainings will be done via Zoom, and online learning classroom and run from 6:30—7:30 pm 

Record Books and Recognition—April 27, 2020 

We are using a new online Record Book for 2019-2020.  During this workshop we will take a look at how the new online 

Record Book works and how to use it.  We will also look at the National 4-H Recognition Model and how 4-H clubs and 

county programs can provide different types of recognition for all youth   involved.   





 





INSIDE STORY HEADLINE 

 

  12 

4-H Horse Project 
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Check out the 2020 Fair Schedule here 

 https://www.ccgov.net/1123/Fair-Schedule  

https://www.ccgov.net/1123/Fair-Schedule


2020 YOUTH AWARDS 

P.O. Box 65 

 Gillette, WY 82717  

(Please return by June 15th, 2020) 

NAME_______________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

_____ I would like to contribute to the 2020 Youth Awards Program. 

 

_____ I am unable to contribute at this time, please contact me next year. 

PROJECT AREA 

 

_____Use Wherever Needed  _____ Exhibit Hall Exhibits  _____Round Robin 

_____Beef    _____Horse    _____Sheep/Wool 

_____Cats    _____Market/Breeding Meat Goats _____Shooting Sports 

_____Dairy Cattle/Goats   _____Poultry    _____Supreme Cow 

_____Dogs    _____Rabbits   _____Swine  

  

AMOUNT ENCLOSED 

 

____$25            ____$50          ____$75          _____$100 or more 

April 1, 2020 

Dear Campbell County Fair Friends: 

We are making plans for our 2020 Campbell County Fair and we would like to ask for your help. Each year we fund awards to be 
given at Fair and are always looking for donors. We sincerely appreciate those who have contributed year after year to our youth. If 
you haven’t donated in the past, there are many shows you can donate to. Each show has different categories that contestants can 
win. Awards are on a 3 year rotation, year 1 is Cash Awards, year 2 Traditional (trophies and plaques) and year 3 Supplies for their 
project area. We hope you will consider helping us out this year. Our goal is to have awards purchased by July 1st. We 
would appreciate receiving your donations by June 15th if possible. 

 

If you have particular areas that you are interested in, please mark them above and we will see that your donation is applied to 
those project areas. Some projects fill up faster than others, so please mark a second and third choice also. For your 
information, we try to find awards in the $25 to $50 range. Belt buckles range from $125 - $150. So, your donation may go towards 
multiple award areas. 

 

Any help or support you may contribute to assist us in purchasing awards for our 4-H and FFA youth will be  

greatly appreciated. It is people like you that make our Fair a success and make it possible to provide all the awards necessary to 
recognize the outstanding achievements of our 4-H and FFA youth. 

 

Sincerely, 

Liz Edwards, Coordinator and the Campbell County Youth Awards Committee 

Please make checks payable to Youth Awards. 





March 9th, 2020 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  Thank you’s were read. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Carrie reported that the council has $12,362.79 in checking.   There will be         approximately $15,000 
transferred back to the council from the Shooting Sports line for the loan to purchase guns for the raffle in March.   

SPECIAL REQUESTS:  Blue Ribbon made $166.75 on concessions at the Fun Shoot.  City Ranchers made $1179.00 after expenses 
on the sale of doughnuts.  Funds will be used towards 4-H Camp. 

Sharon bought supplies for the trailer while going to get the doughnuts.  We will reimburse her for these  supplies.  

KIM & CELESTE:   The Livestock Committee made $638.00 on their fundraiser at Applebees and roughly $205.00 on T-shirt 
sales.  They had their Mini Level Up camp last month, and it all went great.  They are looking at doing an event in June & July.  
They have ideas on what to do for the 4 main species as well.  Horsemanship is over for HDC and not a lot going on until the Sum-
mer.  We have new record books for this year.  The will be a class on March 10th about them and it will be recorded.  This month’s 
topic for Cloverbuds is Shooting Sports; there will be games and Rick Johnson will be coming in.  The Fair Board voted to have 
rabbit id’s and tags have been sent out.  The Wyoming Counselor Camp is set for the end of the month in Douglas.  Summer Day 
Camp registration is going on right now and almost full.  Project Week is still set for the week of March 16th-20th, spring break 
week.  There is an opportunity to go to a fashion show at the      University of Wyoming in May, information in the newsletter.  
There is a chance to get involved in Fabric and Fashion with beginning sewing classes with Dane Joslyn who is also our new super-
intendent at Fair.  Sewing conference will be in June, registration is now open and due May 18th.  Mandatory livestock meetings are 
in May, check the newsletter for dates and times.  The Jackpot Shoot is April 18th in Wright at 9 am. 

PRESENT:  Amanda Andreen, Deana Maul, Carrie Saur, Jody Fenster, Kim Fry, Celeste Robinson, Sharon Adels 

 

Respectfully submitted by:  Amanda Andreen, 4-H Council Secretary 
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